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Speaker biographies

Dr Phil Hammond

Phil Hammond qualified as a doctor in 1987, became a GP in 1991 and has also
worked in sexual health. He was half of Struck Off and Die, who had five sell-out
shows at the Edinburgh Fringe, were twice selected for the Perrier Pick of the Fringe
and won Writers’ Guild and Silver Sony Awards for their Radio 4 series. In 2002, Phil
fronted ‘28 Minutes to Save the NHS” on Radio 4, which he extended to a sell out
Edinburgh Fringe Show, and a highly successful 60-date UK tour.

% Phil has written Private Eye’s medical columns, ‘Doing the Rounds’ and ‘Medicine
Balls’, since 1992, and broke the story of the Bristol heart scandal. He gave evidence to the subsequent
Public Inquiry and presented five series of “Trust Me, I'm a Doctor” on BBC 2, exposing wide variations in
care across the NHS. He is a strong advocate of patients, both as a Vice President of the Patients
Association and a Patron of the Herpes Viruses Association. He is also a patron of the Doctors Support
Network, for doctors with mental health problems.

Phil has been a Lecturer in Medical Communication at the Universities of Birmingham and Bristol and
currently works as a part time GP in the Bristol area. He is much in demand as a speaker, facilitator and
conference chair, and was recently described by Professor Michael Rawlins, Chair of NICE, as “the best
chair we’ve ever had”.

Dr Anne Rainsberry

Regional Director (London region), NHS England

Dr Anne Rainsberry joined NHS England as Regional Director for London in June
2012. She came from NHS London where she was Deputy Chief Executive and an
executive member of the Board for six years. Anne has worked in the NHS for 27
years. During this time she has undertaken senior leadership roles at local, regional
and national levels.

Anne has operated at Board level since 1995 working in acute and community
organisations. She joined the Department of Health in 2001 as Director of Development
for the South East Regional Office and then moving to lead this agenda across the South of England. In 2004
she became a member of the Department of Health’s management Board leading on the delivery of the
Department wide change programme.

In 2006 Anne returned to the NHS to take up a Board level role with NHS London and in addition to these
responsibilities from 2010 has been the PCT Cluster Chief Executive for eight PCTs in North West London.
Here she has led one of the largest service reconfigurations across the NHS and developed a major
integrated care scheme covering over one million people.
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Dr Howard Freeman

Chair of Merton CCG and Chair of the London Clinical Commissioning
Council

Dr Howard Freeman has been a General Practitioner in South West London since
1981. He developed his practice from small beginnings into a very large multi-site
practice.

He has been involved for over 25 years in medical politics including chairing his LMC in
the early 1990's, representing his region on the BMA Council for many years and
helped found, and was an Executive Member of, the National Association of Primary

Since the middle 1980's he has worked part time as an NHS Manager. He has worked for a Health Authority,
for the London Implementation Group and for the Primary Care Support Force. He was Joint Chairman of a
PCG which went on to become a first wave PCT. He was Joint Chair of the Professional Executive
Committee of Sutton & Merton PCT from 2000. He was NHS South West London Joint Medical Director and
Joint Associate Medical Director, Primary & Community Care for NHS London.

Martin Smith

Chief Executive, London Borough of Ealing and Chair of London Health
Chief Officers Group

Martin Smith is Chief Executive of Ealing Council. Ealing serves a rapidly growing
population of over 300,000 people - one of the largest in London and one of the most
diverse in the country.

Martin leads on the health agenda on behalf of the Chief Executives of London’s
Boroughs. He is an unashamedly proud Londoner.

Mark Turner

Regional Director (London), Monitor

Mark is the Regional Director for London and is responsible for Monitor’s regulatory
approach to the Foundation Trusts in this region. Mark joined Monitor in December
2011.

Mark has a background in corporate development in both the public and private
sectors. Before joining Monitor Mark spent three years on the board of Forensic
Science Service, having moved from the Shareholder Executive.

Prior to this Mark was part of the team which transformed Rexam PLC into a leading global consumer
packaging company. Mark has an MBA from London Business School.
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Professor Yvonne Doyle

Regional Director (London region), Public Health England

Yvonne qualified as a doctor in Ireland in 1981. She has worked in the NHS, the
private and academic sectors in the UK since 1989 and has 19 years of board level
experience as a public health and a medical director. Her work at leadership level in
public health has led to 15 years of close working with local and regional government.
In 2010, she was seconded to the Department of Health to support the development of
Public Health England, alongside her other public health roles. In March 2012 she was
appointed to the role of Director of Public Health for NHS South of England. In April
2013, she was appointed to the role of Director Public Health England (London) where she responsible for
working with key partners to both protect and improve the health of all Londoners.

As technical adviser to the World Health Organization she led work on European Healthy Cities and has
advised the World Economic Forum, the EU and the World Bank on the public health aspects of population
ageing. She is a national lead at the Department of Health on excess seasonal mortality.

Yvonne is a trustee of the Royal Society of the Prevention of Accidents and a member of the major grants
committee of The Guy's & St Thomas' Charity. She is also a fellow of the Institute of Directors.

Alwen Williams

London Regional Director, NHS Trust Development Authority

Alwen has been a manager in the NHS since 1980, working in primary care,
community and acute services, commissioning and joint planning. She became Chief
Executive of Tower Hamlets Primary Care Trusts (PCT) in June 2004, was seconded
to the post of Chief Executive of East London and the City Alliance of PCTs in 2009
and in January 2011 became the Chief Executive of NHS East London and the City.

In December 2011 Alwen also took on the role of Chief Executive of NHS Outer North
East London leading the two PCT clusters which cover all the London boroughs in North East London: City &
Hackney, Newham, Tower Hamlets, Barking & Dagenham, Havering, Redbridge and Waltham Forest. Alwen
is a local resident and user of local services.

From1 October 2012, Alwen assumed the national role of Director of Delivery and Development for the NHS
Trust Development Authority.

London Health and Care Leaders Forum 11" March 2014



Professor the Lord Ara Darzi

Chair, London Health Commission

Professor Darzi holds the Paul Hamlyn Chair of Surgery at Imperial College London,
the Royal Marsden Hospital and the Institute of Cancer Research. He is Director of the
Institute of Global Health Innovation at Imperial College London and Chair of Imperial
College Health Partners. He is an Honorary Consultant Surgeon at Imperial College
Hospital NHS Trust.

Research led by Professor Darzi is directed towards achieving best surgical practice
through innovation in surgery and enhancing patient safety and the quality of
healthcare. His contribution within these research fields has been outstanding,
publishing over 800 peer-reviewed research papers to date. In recognition of his
achievements in the research and development of surgical technologies, Professor Darzi has been elected
as an Honorary Fellow of the Royal Academy of Engineering; a Fellow of the Academy of Medical Sciences
and in 2013 was elected as a Fellow of the Royal Society.

He was knighted for his services in medicine and surgery in 2002. In 2007, he was introduced to the United
Kingdom’s House of Lords as Professor the Lord Darzi of Denham and appointed Parliamentary Under-
Secretary of State at the Department of Health. Upon relinquishing this role within central government in
2009, Professor Darzi sat as the United Kingdom’s Global Ambassador for Health and Life Sciences until
March 2013. During this appointment and beyond Professor Darzi has developed his status as a leading
voice in the field of global health policy and innovation. Professor Darzi was appointed and remains a
member of Her Majesty’s Most Honourable Privy Council since June 2009.

Philip O. Ozuah, MD, PhD

Executive Vice President, Montefiore

Dr. Ozuah is Executive Vice President and Chief Operating Officer of Montefiore. A
nationally recognized physician, leader, executive, researcher, teacher and author,
Dr. Ozuah completed his residency in social paediatrics at Montefiore.

In addition to his medical degree, he also holds a Doctorate in Educational
Leadership and Administration. He previously served as Professor and University
Chairman of Paediatrics at Albert Einstein College of Medicine and Physician-in-
Chief of the Children's Hospital at Montefiore (CHAM).

As the leader of CHAM and the Department of Paediatrics, he expanded access for underserved
communities, recruited and cultivated outstanding talent, advanced programs of excellence, fostered
innovations in medical education, quadrupled specialty case volumes and National Institutes of Health
(NIH) funding, enhanced CHAM's regional and national reputation, and improved financial and operational
performance. Under his leadership, the Department of Paediatrics became a Top-20 ranked NIH-funded
department, and CHAM became one of "America's Best Children's Hospitals." He is also Professor of
Paediatrics and Professor of Epidemiology and Population Health at Einstein.
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Dr Tim Spicer

Chair, Hammersmith & Fulham Clinical Commissioning Group

Dr Tim Spicer is Chair of Hammersmith and Fulham Clinical Commissioning Group and
one of the Programme Medical Directors for Shaping a Healthier Future, North West
London’s reconfiguration of acute and out-of-hospital services for a population of 2
million.

. | Tim practises as a GP near Shepherd’s Bush and, over the past decade, has
N A\ contributed to a number of initiatives including the design and implementation of the
North West London Integrated Care Pilot and the Whole Systems Pioneer Programme. He trained in
medicine as a mature student following a successful career in the Arts.

Dr Craig Tanio

Chief Medical Officer, Chen Med

Craig Tanio was formerly was a partner at McKinsey and Company, a global
management consultancy, where he helped multiple payers, providers and
international health systems develop strategies to better manage health care cost
trends while improving quality. He also worked as the Chief Operating Officer of
Baltimore Medical System, one of the largest federally qualified community health
centres in the US dedicated to delivering healthcare to the uninsured.

Craig currently serves as the Chairman of the State of Maryland’s Health Care Commission, a regulatory
body focused on health care quality and access issues. He is a member of the Governor’s Health Reform
Coordinating Council, which was established to coordinate the implementation of health care reform, develop
consensus and providing direction on Maryland's health care reform policies. He holds appointments as
Assistant Professor of Medicine at the Johns Hopkins University School of Medicine and Senior Scholar in
the Department of Health Policy of Jefferson Medical College.

He received an M.D. from the University of California, San Francisco and an MBA from the Wharton School
at the University of Pennsylvania. He did his internal medical residency at the University of Pennsylvania
where he was chief medical resident and a Robert Wood Johnson Foundation Clinical Scholar. He is board
certified in internal medicine and actively practices medicine.

Jeremy Martin, Project Director, Symphony Project, Somerset Clinical
Commissioning Group

Jeremy Martin is Project Director of the Symphony Project — a ground-breaking
programme to bring integrated care to South Somerset for people with long term
conditions. Key features of the programme include a linked dataset joining primary,
community, acute and social care data together at patient level; an outcome-based
{ approach to commissioning; and the development of an alliance contract for long term

conditions.

Prior to that Jeremy was Director of Planning and Performance at Yeovil District
Hospital NHS Foundation Trust from 2009 to 2013 leading on service improvement, strategy and business
planning, IT and performance. Previous roles include Head of Business Development and Improvement at
the Royal United Hospital, Bath; Performance Manager at Dorset and Somerset Strategic Health Authority;
Associate General Manager for Cardiothoracic Services at Bristol Royal Infirmary; and Assistant Private
Secretary to Tom Sackville, Health Minister at the Department of Health under Virginia Bottomley.

Follow Jeremy on Twitter: @SymphonyProj
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John Wardell

Deputy Chief Officer, Tower Hamlets Clinical Commissioning Group

John qualified from the University of Sheffield with a B.Med.Sci. (Hons) Speech
Science degree in 1996. He worked as a Speech and Language Therapist for a
number of years before joining University Hospital Birmingham NHS Trust and South
Birmingham Primary Care Trust as lead of Stroke Services while undertaking an MSc
in Rehabilitation from the University of Nottingham.

From 2003 — 2006 he worked for Solihull Primary Care Trust spending the last 18
months as a Deputy Director of Community Health Services. In 2006 he joined NHS
Tower Hamlets as Associate Director of Primary & Community Care Commissioning. John led as Director for
Integrated Care Commissioning with a focus on practice based commissioning, service redesign, care closer
to home, long term conditions and end of life. He was also the Senior Responsible Officer (SRO) for
developing primary care into integrated networks, integration of adult social care with community nursing and
integrated commissioning. John then undertook the role of Chief Operating Officer (for the shadow CCG)
from March 2011. During this time he supported the pathfinder CCG towards authorisation. From April 2013
he undertook the role of Deputy Chief Officer for Tower Hamlets CCG with additional responsibilities for
Integrated Care across Waltham Forest, Newham and Tower Hamlets.

Professor Lis Paice OBE

Chair, North West London Integrated Care Programme

Professor Lis Paice chairs the North West London Integrated Care Programme, which

won the Leadership Academy’s NHS Partnership of the Year Award 2012. She leads

the Embedding Partnerships workstream of the North West London Whole Systems

Integrated Care programme, one of England’s 14 Integration Pioneer sites. She has

recently been appointed non-executive director on the board of The Hillingdon Hospital
. Foundation NHS Trust. She was previously Dean Director of London Deanery 1995-
J 2010, and before that, consultant rheumatologist and clinical tutor at the Whittington

Hospital, London 1982-1995.

Lis was named NHS Mentor of the Year in the 2010 Leadership Awards and the following year was awarded
OBE for services to medicine. She is trained as a coach/mentor and wrote about the experience in New
Coach: reflections from a learning journey published by McGraw-Hill 2012. She is an enthusiastic
grandparent and co-authored A Grandparent’s Survival Guide to Childcare, published by Bloomsbury 2013.

Jay Stickland

Senior Assistant Director (Care Management)

Jay started his career in Health having completed his Registered Nurse Training in
Plymouth. He has worked in health for nine years with the last three years in working in
the A&E Department.

He went back to university to complete Social Work training at the College of St. Mark
and St John in Plymouth. He then worked in a variety of field work settings including a
Community Care Unit. Jay moved to Hampshire County Council in 1992, trained as a
Mental Health Social Worker and then as a Team Manager in Adult Services, completing his last two years
as an Adult Duty Manager.

He gained the post of Policy and Development Manager in Southampton when it gained Unitary Status 2002,
was seconded in 2003 to a joint post with Southampton PCT to commission a new build Orthopaedic/Rehab
unit.

In 2004, he was a joint Service Manager in Southampton creating and managing the Integrated Care Team
across Health and Social Care. In 2006 he moved to Greenwich as Assistant Director and was promoted to
Senior Assistant Director in 2010.
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Jeremy Taylor

Chief Executive, National Voices

Jeremy Taylor is chief executive of National Voices, the national coalition of health and
care charities for England. He joined in 2009 - a year after its launch - and has grown

National Voices’ reputation as a strong and independent champion for patients, carers
and the voluntary sector.

Jeremy is regularly called upon as a representative, expert advisor, writer,
commentator and speaker on patient issues. He has featured for the last three years
in the Health Service Journal annual list of 100 people with the greatest influence in health. Among his
current commitments he is a member of NHS England’s external advisory group on strategy, the BMJ patient
panel and the London Health Commission under Lord Darzi.

Jeremy joined the voluntary sector in 2007 and was previously a senior official at HM Treasury.

Helen Davies, Former carer

Helen is both a cancer patient and carer. She cared for her mother who had
mesothelioma. Helen herself was diagnosed with breast cancer in 2004 and treated at
St Georges and The Royal Marsden. She was later diagnosed with Melanoma of the
eye and received treatment at St George’s, Moorfields and Barts. Helen has been part
of an Improving the Cancer Experience (ICE) group at St George’s Hospital since 2008
and represents patients at the monthly cancer clinical directorate meetings. Helen is
also a national “Cancer Voice” responding to consultation and other policy

documents. She lives in Wimbledon.

Dr Maggie Atkinson, Children’s Commissioner for England

Maggie Atkinson became Children’s Commissioner for England in March 2010, a
statutory role in which she champions the interests of children in England, and across
the UK for issues relating to asylum and immigration.

Maggie was previously Director of Children’s Services for Gateshead. She is past
president of the Association of Directors of Children’s Services and has chaired a
number of national bodies relating to children’s services.

Geoff Little

Deputy Chief Executive (Performance), Greater Manchester Council
Geoff is Deputy Chief Executive (Performance) at Manchester City Council. He has

overall strategic responsibility for driving transformation and performance improvement
across the whole organisation, providing leadership for the radical reform of public
services across the city in order to reduce dependency, supporting the City’s ambition
for Manchester to be a world class city with sustained economic growth and better lives
and opportunities for residents.

He also provides leadership to support the Greater Manchester Whole Place Community Budget pilot,
supporting a three to five year reform programme working closely with Government, AGMA authorities and
partners.
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Dr Ingrid Wolfe

Director, Evelina London Child Health Programme, Guy’s and St. Thomas’
NHS Foundation Trust and Honorary Clinical Senior Lecturer, King’s
College London

Dr Ingrid Wolfe, Director Evelina London Child Health Programme; Honorary Clinical
Senior Lecturer Child Public Health King’s College London; Research Fellow London
School of Hygiene and Tropical Medicine; Co-Chair British Association for Child and
Adolescent Public Health.

Ingrid is qualified in paediatrics and public health, which has enabled her to be a children’s doctor in a very
broad sense of the term. She has on-the-ground insight from clinical practice, and a population perspective
from public health. These two aspects come together in her academic work, which focuses on children’s
health services and policy in the UK and European countries, and in her NHS work where she is leading the
development of a new model of children’s health care in the London boroughs of Lambeth and Southwark.

Dr Nicola Burbidge

Chair, Hounslow Clinical Commissioning Group

Dr Nicola Burbidge is currently the Chair of Hounslow Clinical

Commissioning Group. From 2002 she was a member of PEC at NHS Hounslow, and
PEC Chair since 2006. Prior to this, Nicola has been intermittently involved in
commissioning for most of her GP career. She is the senior partner of a GP practice in
Chiswick.

Professor Ric Marshall

Director of Pricing, Monitor

Prof Ric Marshall is currently working with Monitor as Director of Pricing for the NHS in
England. He is also affiliated with the Faculty of Health Sciences at the University of
Sydney where, as an Epidemiologist, he specializes in Health Management Information
Development. He recently worked on the establishment of the IHPA functions in
Australia and the establishment of cross-jurisdiction ABF working groups. He is also

4 Chief Expert on Casemix and Activity-Based Funding and Payment for the China
Natlonal Health Development Research Center.

From a background as a clinical psychologist and health service manager, Ric became the inaugural Director
of DRG Development in Australia for the Commonwealth Health Department. He also worked in casemix
systems development in Victoria and NSW and chaired the Australian Health Ministers’ Advisory
Committee’s Statistical Information Management Committee. He was also chair of the health informatics
standards working group IT14-6 for several years.

In addition to his work in Australia, he has managed and advised on health information development and
funding reform projects in both the public and private sectors in Azerbaijan, Canada, China, Egypt,

FYR Macedonia, Georgia, Germany, Indonesia, Kosovo, Lithuania, Malaysia, Mauritius, Philippines, Qatar,
Romania, Serbia, Slovenia, Turkey and UK.
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